
 

    

 

  

 
20.11.22 
 
Dear Blue Team families, 
 
Blue Team Reward 
 
As most of you will know, each child is placed into one of our school teams when they 
join the school. They are Red Team, Blue Team, Green Team and Yellow Team. All our 
children receive Willow Points for outstanding behaviour, effort and learning in school. 
These points are added together for each team and the results shared with the children 
in our Friday Assemblies as part of a fun competition. Every half-term the school council 
help to choose a reward for the team with the most Willow Points earned over the last 
few weeks. 
 
Blue Team were our Willow Point winners for last half-term! Their reward is an 
afternoon of fun and games on the school field and wildlife area. There will be hot 
chocolate, den building, floor is lava and lots of team games to celebrate the win. The 
reward will be this Tuesday afternoon during normal school hours.  
 
The children already know that Blue Team are the winners from last half-term. The 
children in the other teams will continue with their wonderful lessons as normal during 
the afternoon. 
 
Children from Blue Team will need to wear a coat, trainers and wrap-up warm. They will 
be playing outside so they are welcome to come in clothes you don't mind getting wet 
and muddy (non-uniform). Congratulations Blue Team! 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Mr Webster 

Willow Lane, 
Lancaster, 
LA1 5PR. 
Telephone: 01524 65880 
E-mail: head@willow.lancs.sch.uk 
Website: www.willow.lancs.sch.uk  
Headteacher: Lucy Naylor 
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